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So this is Christmas 

And what have you done 

Another year over 

And a new one just begun 

 

any of you know these words as the opening of 

the John Lennon song, Happy Xmas (War is 

Over).  We all hear it repeatedly this time of year 

and it always make me think about what I have done over 

the past year.  Among other thing, this year I think about my 

first year back as GSRMC president. 

 I would first like to say that I send Best Wishes to 

our former President Dale Favia.  She continues to deal with 

medical issues and I think we all hope that she gets better 

and can attend club events in the coming year. 

 Returning as President after six years of 

ñretirementò has been exciting, stressful, rewarding, and 

difficult but I wouldnôt trade it for anything.  The newsletter, 

now thatôs another story.  The best part about this job is that 

I get to interact with a lot of Mustang people like you on a 

near-daily basis.   I like to talk Mustangs and plan activities 

that encourage people to talk Mustangs. I think, or at least I 

hope that most people get that ñvibeò from me. 

 So, what have I (we) done.  As my wife will tell you, 

my memory isnôt what it used to be, but Iôll give it a shot.  

Hitting just the biggies, it started with Mustang Day 2022.  I 

donôt know how it took someone so long to create a day 

where we celebrate Americaôs favorite Pony Car, but boy am 

I glad someone did.  Bill C. & I had a vision of what we 

wanted our club to do and, for the most part he made it 

happen as I got caught up with too many other things.  What 

a day though, over 100 Mustangs and over 30 new members 

because of that day.  How are we going to top it this year?  

Bill ..BilléBillé.? 

 Our shows for 2022 were biggies as far as their 

importance to the club, but certainly not as big as weôve had 

in the past.  The spring show was moderately successful and 

the fall show which was moved to the rain date was a little 

less so.   This year also saw the retirement of longtime show 

chair Tom Addeo after the spring show.  As I always tell 

people, besides the charity donations, our shows make 

everything else we do 

possible.  Your dues just pay 

a small percentage of the 

clubôs expenses. 

 As much on a 

personal level as the club 

level, the trip to the 

Halderman Museum in Ohio 

was a highlight of not just the 

year but of a lifetime.  

Besides my actual work, the 

club is my other career and 

after being involved in 

Mustang clubs for over 35 

years it was nice to be inducted into Mustang Club Hall of 

Fame.  I have said and still feel that every club member Iôve 

met along the way was inducted with me. 

 Another year over. Not quite yet but itôs coming. 

Change is inevitable and this year sees two new Board 

Members replacing Tom Addeo and Al Vizzone.  Tom & Al 

both served the club for over four years, and I will miss 

having them at the Board meetings. Iôm sure that they will 

continue to be active in the club going forward.  In the 

meantime, we welcome Tom Spring & George Wieger to the 

Board.  Already active members, I think that they will thrive 

on the Board. 

A new one just begun.  Whatever happens in the 

club for 2023 we can only hope it will be half as good as 

2022.  Ideally, we need more people in leadership roles to 

keep our events running. I have ideas, I always have ideas, 

and I think there are new people willing to get involved in 

the club and they will have ideas.  Ultimately though itôs 

every one of you that keeps this club going.  So, I urge you 

to try to come out to a meeting or event.  I think youôll be 

glad you did. I know I will. 

 See you at the meeting, 

Mike DeLiberto, #001 

M 

Presidentõs Message 

Welcome New Members 

Paul & Deborah Ritter  Columbia ô07 GT500 
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GSRMC Contact Information 

 

President Mike DeLiberto 

201-421-0871 8550mustang@gmail.com 

Vice President Bill Chernack 

973-214-4060 bluebyu2011@gmail.com 

Treasurer Jim Signorelli 

201-845-7014 jamsig09@outlook.com 
Secretary Carol Rose 

201-337-4876 carolannrose5@gmail.com  

 

Board of Directors 

Past President Dale Favia  

201-306-8127 dfavia@optonline.net 

Tom Addeo 

973-229-7735 tomaddeo@yahoo.com 

Bill Hartmann 

973-827-3078 64mustang@centuriylink.com 

Al Vizzone  

201-826-6071 Alfred.vizzone@gmail.com 

Maureen Yowe 

973-398-4325 leftylady1@verizon.net 

 

MCA Nat. Dir. Steve Yamin 

347-581-6427 artzee72@aol.com 

 

Membership Joe DeLeo 

201-790-4372 r2stangs@aol.com 

 

Newsletter Mike DeLiberto 

201-933-6915 8550mustang@gmail.com 

 

Website  Bill Chernack 

973-214-4060 bluebyu2011@gmail.com 

 

Facebook Joe DeLeo 

201-790-4372 r2stangs@aol.com 

 

Sunshine Maureen Yowe 

973-398-4325 leftylady1@verizon.net 

 

Hospitality Your name here. 

 

 

  

Dec. 14 GSRMC Meeting & Holiday Party.  

 

2023 

Jan. 7 GSRMC Installation Dinner. The 

Club at Picatinny, Rockaway. 

Feb. 15 First 2023 GSRMC Meeting at the 

American Legion Hall 

Mar. 15 GSRMC Meeting. Our 30th 

Anniversary. 

Apr. 17 National Mustang Day 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

GSRMC member Jeff Chase is offering his 

automotive repair services to fellow members at 

reasonable rates. Call/text Jeff at 201-452-5244 or 

jnccar@comcast.net 

 

mailto:bluebyu2011@gmail.com
mailto:jamsig09@outlook.com
mailto:carolannrose5@gmail.com
mailto:dfavia@optonline.net
mailto:tomaddeo@yahoo.com
mailto:64mustang@centuriylink.com
mailto:Alfred.vizzone@gmail.com
mailto:leftylady1@verizon.net
mailto:artzee72@aol.com
mailto:r2stangs@aol.com
mailto:8550mustang@gmail.com
mailto:bluebyu2011@gmail.com
mailto:r2stangs@aol.com
mailto:leftylady1@verizon.net
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COVER CARS 

WANTED  

 

our car on the cover of your clubôs newsletter.  

What could be better than that?  And itôs so easy to 

do too.   

 We are looking for GSRMC membersô Mustangs 

to feature on the cover and inside the Pony Xpress.  All 

you have to do is take a few pictures of your prized pony 

from different angles; front, rear, ¾ front, engine 

compartment, interior, etc.  Then either write an article 

about your ñbabyò or fill out the info sheet located 

elsewhere in this issue. Finally, e-mail them to Mike D. at 

8550mustang@gmail.com and sit by your computer until 

your Musang gets the star status it deserves.  It really is 

just that simple.  

THE END IS NEAR  
 

ot the end of the world (I hope not anyway), but the 

end of your GSRMC membership if you have not 

yet renewed.  Your GSRMC dues were due at the end of 

the September and become delinquent on January 1st. 

Please send the renewal form in this newsletter along with 

your check for $15 as soon as possible. You can also 

renew online using PayPal. Either way, please be sure to 

submit a renewal form with your payment to assist in 

record keeping.  Sadly, if you fail to send in your payment 

by12/31, this will be your last issue of the Pony XPress 

and you will be taken off the e-mail list. Paying before the 

end of the year will save us the time and/or expense of 

sending you a reminder letter. 

 

ME ETING  DATE CHANGE &  

HOLIDAY PARTY  

 

he December meeting will be held on 12/14, NOT on 

the third Wednesday of the month as usual.  It is our 

annual Holiday Party. We ask members to bring in their 

favorite home-baked holiday cookies and desserts along 

with a few copies of the 

recipes to share with fellow 

members. The meeting will be 

kept short to allow more time 

to party. 

 

INSTALLATION 

DINNER  

 

t is almost time for our annual Installation Dinner. The 

dinner will take place on Saturday, January 7th at the 

Club at Picatinny in Dover. This is always a great event 

that gives us the opportunity to thank our outgoing club 

officers and welcome the new ones. The club picks up half 

the cost of the dinner, so it is a great deal for a great meal. 

There is also a very entertaining, optional gift exchange. 

You can participate by bringing a $20 gift marked man, 

woman or either or just sit back and enjoy the show. The 

club supplies several ñringerò gifts that add to the 

excitement. The form is located elsewhere in this issue. 

Forms & payment must be returned by 12/14/2022. 

 

WEB  PHOTO S 

 

ill Chernack is looking to completely redo 

the Member Rides section of our website, 

www.GSRMC.org in 2023. He is now accepting pictures 

of your vehicle for the Mustang Ride section of our 

website.  

Please submit a picture that follows the required 

guidelines:   

1 -Mustang or Specialty Ford Vehicle 

2- Color Picture 

3- "NO" Pets in the picture 

4- "NO" Support Animals in the picture 

5- "NO" Humans in the picture 

A side picture will be best. 

 

For more info or to send a picture, please contact 

Bill  at bluebyu2011@gmail.com  

 

Y 

N 

T 

I 

B 

CLUB    NEWS  

mailto:8550mustang@gmail.com
mailto:bluebyu2011@gmail.com
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Garden State Region Mustang Club 

Installation Dinner and Gift Exchange 

Saturday January 7th, 2023, 5:00 to 9:00 PM 

άThe Club at Picatinnyέ 
121 Buffington Road, Picatinny Arsenal, Dover NJ. 07806 

$25.00 Per Person 

Join us for the Installation of the Borad, Great company, A Buffet, and a Fun Gift Exchange. 

Appetizers is a Table with International Cheeses, Assorted Crackers, and a Vegetable Crudité. 

The Buffet will include for starters, Mixed green, Mozzarella & tomato, Tri-color Tortellini salads. 

Main course will be Chicken Francaise, CarǾŜŘ wƻŀǎǘ .ŜŜŦ ŀƴŘ DǊƛƭƭŜŘ {ŀƳƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ /ƘŜŦΩǎ ŎƘƻƛŎŜ ƻŦ Ǉƻǘŀǘƻ ŀƴŘ ±ŜƎŜǘŀōƭŜΦ 

Dessert will be Assorted Cookies and NY Cheesecake. 

Cash Bar. 

If you would like to participate in the Gift Exchange, bring a Wrapped gift costing at least $20 marked Man, Woman or 

Either. 

¢ƘŜ /ƭǳō ŀǘ tƛŎŀǘƛƴƴȅ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ŘǊŜǎǎ ŎƻŘŜ ƻŦ ά{ƳŀǊǘ /ŀǎǳŀƭέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƳŜŀƴǎ άbƻ WŜŀƴǎ ƻǊ ¢-{ƘƛǊǘǎέΦ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǇǊƛƴǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŀƳŜ ōŜƭƻǿ ŀǎ ƛǘ ŀǇǇŜŀǊǎ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ 5ǊƛǾŜǊǎ [ƛŎŜƴǎŜ ƻǊ DƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘ ƛǎǎǳŜŘ L5 ŎŀǊŘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ 

present at the Main gate to Picatinny Arsenal. We must pre-register all attendees. 

 

First Name__________________________ MI ______ Last Name _______________________________ 

 

First Name__________________________ MI ______ Last Name _______________________________ 

 

First Name__________________________ MI ______ Last Name _______________________________ 

Makes Checks payable to: GSRMC Send to: Bill McCombs, 1 Sheba Drive, Sussex, NJ 07461 

All forms must be received by December 14th, 2022. No Exceptions as I Have to turn in the pre-registered members and 

guests list to base Security 3 weeks before event. 
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COOL CARS ð NOT JUST THE 

COFFEE ð HELP FUEL ôMUSTANG 

& ALL FORD MEET NJõ 

 

oung enthusiasts are always looking for new ways 

to enjoy the car hobby ï and sometimes a mash-up 

of a socially focused Cars & Coffee, an informal 

Cruise-In and a traditional Car Show melded into a single 

event can prove to be just the kind of automotive experience 

they are looking for. Thatôs certainly the case with the 

ñMustangs & All-Ford Meet NJ,ò a really cool gathering that 

keeps growing year after year. Hosted by the same group 

who had started out only a few years ago as just ñCars & 

Coffee NJ,ò the Mustangs & All Ford Meet NJ has now 

become one of the top annual attractions in the region, 

thanks to sponsorship from Freehold Ford in central New 

Jersey, promotion and participation from Ford Performance, 

and enthusiastic support from our friends in the Garden State 

Region Mustang Club and South 

Jersey Mustang Club, as well as 

several Facebook groups in the area. 

To top off a fall weekend, 

what can be better than rolling in to a 

Sunday morning Ford-centric get-

together that offered lots of great cars 

and attractions but got you back out 

on the road by noon? Exactly. Better 

still, even though itôs billed as New 

Jerseyôs largest All-Ford event, 

thereôs no cost to participate. You heard right ï thereôs even 

complimentary coffee and donuts, multiple door-prize 

giveaways with no raffle tickets to buy, free spectator 

admission, a free Mustang poster giveaway from Ford 

Performance, plus a few special awards and even a no-

charge tour of a spectacular on-site private Mustang 

collection. This yearôs meet, held on the second Sunday in 

September in Millstone Township, New Jersey, drew nearly 

400 Ford-powered vehicles despite some morning sprinkles, 

and featured talks from two special guests: former editor 

of Muscle Mustangs & Fast Fords Evan J. Smith (now 

known as ñREVan Evanò on 

YouTube) and auto 

journalist/author/columnist John 

M. Clor, who is the Enthusiast 

Communications Manager for 

Ford Performance. Both spoke 

to a big crowd in an adjacent 

warehouse that featured lots of 

Mustang stories and a lively 

Q&A session afterward.

 Longtime friend and Ford 

super-collector Dave Wasenda 

hosts this event and invites all to check out the event website, 

ñMustang & All Ford Meet NJò for more pics and a video, 

plus info on the event.  

Ford Performance 

 Photos - Joe Deladvitch 

Y 

https://www.allfordmeetnj.com/
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